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City of Newburyport

Office of The Treasurer/Collector
60 PLEASANT STREET
NEWBURYPORT, MA 01950
(978) 465-4415           FAX (978) 462-0883 
Newburyport Trust Fund Commission

  Thursday, May 3, 2018  – 7:00 p.m. 
Meeting Minutes
Members in attendance:  Richard O’Brien, Richie Eaton, Keith Hogan, Julie Languirand
Guests:  Alex Bartholomew, Brian Jamros – Bartholomew & Co.
Meeting called to order at 7:05pm

Motion made by Rich O’Brien to approve and accept January 2018 meeting minutes – second by Richie Eaton, APPROVED.
Discussed the March 2018 quarterly reports with Bartholomew and the possibility of clarifying the quarterly reports to better interpret the spreadsheet; Bartholomew expressed that the length of the sheet is somewhat convoluted and agreed that it can cause some confusion, however it was designed that way intentionally at onset for the treasurer to manage the quarterly earnings/gains/loss accounting, rather than an overall market picture.   The group discussed the spending policy and referenced the ‘50% of income (earnings)’ as set up in the financial policies but would also like to have an example of the average percentage of the overall portfolio to set up spending at a reasonable rate over time; Alex suggested utilizing the ‘20 trailing quarters’ method (5 year overview) to smooth out spending and he’ll provide the committee with a snapshot of that method.  In addition, while reviewing current trends, various other options were weighed out for earning more over time via diversification as spending has been relatively low overall and Alex will provide recommendations of same, keeping in mind the prudent course of action that needs to be taken with these funds. 
Discussed Herman Roy fund gains to date as the market value of the fund has now reached the $1M mark; Bartholomew suggested this may be a place to start with further diversification as the fund will generally be maintained at the $1M and it is the bulk of the monies in the overall trust portfolio.
Grant applications were presented by Parks Dept. for funds from Charles Moseley trust in the amount of $12,000 for the annual salary for groundskeeper (FY18 & FY19);  motion to approve FY18 caretaker salary by Richie Eaton, 2nd by Keith Hogan – APPROVED.

-Request $12,000 for caretaker salary for FY19 funds was tabled at this time, in the same motion.
Grant application was presented from Parks Department from Charles Moseley trust for repair/replace zip line at park $14,805.00 – this request was submitted in the past;  discussed the necessity of this activity, and agreed that it is an asset to the park however this large amount pushes the spending of these funds over the recommended fiscal limit.

Application for $7,200 presented by Parks Dept. for Charles Moseley trust for the labor of pruning, clean up and removal of trees done to date; committee feels this could be overspending by the parks depts. of the funds available for this parks purpose; 

-Request for $14805. Zip line and $7200. Tree labor, motion to table at this time made by Rich, 2nd by Keith, to be discussed at next meeting once analysis of the accounts is completed to ensure the committee is adhering to fiscal spending limits.
Grant applications were presented by Newburyport Tree Committee for 

1) $6000 from the AG Cutter fund (beautification of the City) and 
2) $12,000 from the Bromfield Trust (trees/sidewalks) 

Motion to approve AG Cutter by Rich 2nd by Keith; motion to approve Bromfield, in conjunction with past grants for FY17 & 18, by Rich, 2nd by Richie, funding from both earmarked for FY19 spending, APPROVED.
Grant application presented by the Library for $10,000 from WO Moseley trust  (general library)  for library improvements; motion to approve by Rich for $1200 for each FY18 & 19 (total of $2400) for general use as library sees fit, 2nd by Keith, APPROVED.
Grant application presented by mayor and finance team for $any amount from Moses Brown (school purpose) for the purpose of funding for new high school band uniforms; motion by Rich to approve $1900 for each FY18 & 19 ($3800 total), 2nd by Keith, APPROVED.
Grant application presented by mayor and finance team for $any amount from Horton (50%)/Atwood (30%)/Follansbee (12%)/Dexter (6%)/Davis (2%) trusts (poor, aged, needy) for the purpose of helping to fund a new van for the Council on Aging approximate cost of $60,000.  Richie Eaton abstained from this discussion as he sits on the board of the Council on Aging; motion to approve $6,000.00 total to be taken proportionately, indicated above, from each fund by Rich O’Brien for FY19, 2nd by Keith, APPROVED.

Trust Fund purpose/intention was discussed again with regard to the MH Simpson trust which is intended to provide funds for ‘street sprinkling’.  Julie had reached out to Mark Reich at KP Law (city solicitor) asking for an opinion on moving to probate the fund for a more modern purpose under the Cy Pres doctrine (see minutes of JAN 2018).  Julie will draft a letter to KP Law indicating the committees wishes to move forward and the potential intent for use of funds, and will send to members for review.
Motion to adjourn by Rich; meeting adjourned at 9:00pm
· Next meeting date
Thursday,  September 13, 2018 -7pm
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